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Pastor Krystalôs Corner- Church Liturgical Seasons 
Football, basketball, baseball. Spring,  
summer, fall, winter. New Yearôs, Easter, 
Thanksgiving, Christmas. Just like everything 
in life, the church has seasons. The big ones 
are Christmas, Lent, Easter, andé  
PENTECOST! 
   

We will soon be entering into the season of 
Pentecost. I love Pentecost. It is a fun and 
upbeat season where fire is perfectly  
acceptable, if not expected.  
   

Pentecost is celebrated 40 days after Easter, 
and the season of Pentecost lasts 33 weeks. 
The season can also be called ordinary time. It 
runs from May/June to November. The color 
of Pentecost is red. 
   

If Christmas is the day we celebrate the birth 
of Jesus the Son, then Pentecost is the day we 
celebrate the 'birth' of the Holy Spirit and the 
óbirthô of the church. 
     

At Pentecost we commemorate the coming of 
the Holy Spirit on the twelve Disciples after 
Christ's Resurrection (Acts 2). The Holy Spirit 
came upon them like a ñrushing windò and 
alighted upon each of them like ñtongues of 
fire.ò Then they began to speak in other  
languages and were able to spread the news of 
Christ farther than ever before. 
     

Soé why do I love Pentecost so much? I 
think that the Holy Spirit is often the least 
known of the Trinity. We praise God every  

Sunday in church. We have concrete stories of  

Jesus walking, teaching, and rising. But the 
Holy Spirit can be more difficult to wrap our 
heads around. Who is the Holy Spirit? What 
does the Holy Spirit do? 
   

The word ñspiritò comes from the Latin  
spiritus, the Hebrew word  ˒˥̐˶(ruach), and the 
Greek word ˊɜŮ ɛŬ (pneuma), all  
meaning ñbreath.ò So the Holy Spirit is  
literally the breath of God! Just like the word 
breath or wind implies, it is the unseen but  
powerfully active moving presence of God. 
Some people think of the Holy Spirit as their 
conscience, others as the nagging inner voice, 
and still others as inspiration. Have you  
listened to the Holy Spirit lately? For God is 
talking, are we listening? 
   

Pentecost is June 4th, but I will be talking 
about the Holy Spirit starting this Sunday 
(May 21st) and after Pentecost on June 11th. 
We spend more than one week talking about 
Jesus, so letôs spend more than one week this 
year talking about the Holy Spirit! 
   

The seasonal color of Pentecost is red. So 
come wearing your red on June 4th! Let us 
celebrate the moving of the spirit. Let us say 
ñHappy Birthdayò to the church universal. Let 
us remember from the scriptures the day that 
the Holy Spirit came upon the disciples like a 
flame and ignited them into missions! Let us 
celebrate Pentecost! 
   
Blessings, 
Pastor Krystal Goodger 
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Sunday Worship  
 
 

June 4th
 

 -Family Promise Week 

 -Pentecost 

 -Holy Communion  

 -Graduation Sunday 

 -Blood Pressure Clinic 

 

June 14th 
 -1st Sunday after  

 Pentecost 

 -Noisy Can Offering 

 -Peace with Justice  

 Sunday 

   

June 18th  
 -VBS Week 

 -2nd Sunday after  

 Pentecost  

 -Fatherôs Day 

 -Luminaria Dedication 

 

June 25th  
 -3rd Sunday after 

 Pentecost 

 -VBS Closing Program 

  

  

Coming next month... 
 
We will begin a July sermon series on Planting. Do you grow your own vegetables or 
flowers? Then you understand the importance of tilling, choosing the right seeds,    
watering, fertilizing, and pruning. You also understand the joy of the harvest.  
What does this mean in the church? What does this look like in our spiritual lives? 
Find out in July! 
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Mustard Seed 

The Purpose of United 
Methodist Women 

 
The organized unit of United 
Methodist Women shall be a 
community of women whose 
purpose is: 

¶ To know God and to 
 experience freedom as 
whole persons through 
Jesus Christ. 

¶ To develop a creative 
supportive fellowship. 

¶ To expand concepts of 
mission through  
participation in the  
global ministries of the 
church. 

 
 

 
Upcoming Events 

 
June 6th at 11:30am 
 Lydia Circle 
 
June 13th at 9:00am 
 Sewing Circle 
 
June 13th  at 1:00pm 
 UMW 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

The year will soon be half over, and we have experienced many things as United 
Methodist Women.  We have learned about "Empowering Women for Economic 
Justice," heard about the mission trip to Haiti by Gene Prudhon and donated money 
to the mission.  Two of us attended the District Spiritual Growth Retreat and  
witnessed four women tell about their call to involvement in Missions and service  
in the UMW.  The day was very uplifting  and motivational.   
 
Our next meeting will be a visit to Pleasant View Nursing Home in Monroe.  We 
celebrate the June birthdays with them and help them play bingo.  All receive a 
small prize and a cupcake and juice.  It helps them to enjoy  a little time in their 
day.  We will meet on June 13th in the church parking lot to pool rides at 1:00 
p.m.  Joanne TenEyck will plan for the prizes.  Join us in serving our Seniors.   
You do not need to be a member of our church to join us. Bring a friend. 

Mustard Seed will be taking the summer off. We look forward to seeing you all 
again in September! 

Read It and Reap Discussion for June 
       

Alone and Invisible No More by Chip Teel will be the next book Read It and 
Reap will discuss.  Within the next two decades, tens of millions of Americans 
will reach the age where they will need either significant support to stay in 
their own homes or cost-effective residential alternatives.  This book  
introduces a description on  how to overhaul our elder care system.  
 
Please join us at 7 pm on Thursday, July 13th, at the home of Janice            
Davenport.  All readers are invited to join us.     
 

June Gathering of the Lydia Circle 
 

On Tuesday, June 6th, the Lydia Circle will host a picnic salad potluck lunch 
at 11:30 am at the Friederichôs home, 601 Tenth Street.  Please bring a salad to 
share, a guest, and a fun wrapped gift in the $1 range to play Bingo. Table  
service, silverware, and beverages will be provided.   

We will next meet on  September 5th at Winonaôs home with Betty leading us 
in the discussion of Lesson 22. 

 

UMW 

June 2017 
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Sewing Circle 
The Sewing Circle meets the 2nd Tuesday, at 9:00 a.m. for a couple of hours of 
tying lap robes.  June 13th is the day.  Come join us.    
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